## Middle school attendance area remains the same for Wade King/Fairhaven families

Feb. 6, 2020

## A Message from the Department of Teaching and Learning

Dear current Wade King/Fairhaven families,

You may remember past messaging from us about adjusting middle school boundaries for your neighborhood, specifically the area off Yew Street Road, south of San Juan Boulevard and north of Douglas Avenue.

Currently, your child is slated to attend the following schools: Wade King Elementary School, Fairhaven Middle School and Sehome High School.

Last spring, we anticipated changing your middle school to Kulshan, but we have decided to maintain your current enrollment path based on new information from the city. The growth data does not suggest we need to move as many students as we originally thought.

Your neighborhood will continue to be a part of the attendance area for Fairhaven Middle School for the foreseeable future.

We appreciate your patience as we continue to refine our plans. If you have any questions, you can talk with your principal or call the Department of Teaching and Learning at (360) 676-6512.

Thank you,

Steve Clarke Assistant Superintendent, Teaching and Learning

Jay Jordan Executive Director, Teaching and Learning